VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
PLANNING BOARD MINUTES
November 17, 2022


Chairman Robert Van Valkenburg, Jr. called the Planning Board Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Present were Planning Board Members: Jarrett Lane, Patricia Maxwell, and Deidre Meier. Rodney Levine was absent.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the October 20, 2022 Planning Board Meeting was made by Patricia Maxwell and seconded by Jarrett Lane. Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. voted yes. Jarrett Lane voted yes. Patricia Maxwell voted yes. Deidre Meier abstained. The motion carried.

New Business

Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that the first item of business is the review of the Lot Line Adjustment application received from Anson Tollefson of 29 Elm Street. He said that they have received an updated survey showing the adjustment from the surveyor. He asked Mr. Tollefson if he could give a brief overview on what he is looking to do with the property.

Anson Tollefson, of 29 Elm Street, stated that he currently has a cottage that was built with 1 foot onto Mr. Donald Daoust’s property at 27 Elm Street. He is looking to move the property lines between both lots to include his entire structure within his property line, and to square off the lots at the same time. He stated that there is a fence between the properties, and the back 1/3 will remain the same. 

Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that the Board will review Mr. Tollefson’s application to make sure that it is complete, and then will schedule a Public Hearing. In preparation ahead of the Public Hearing, Mr. Tollefson is responsible for notifying adjoining property owners within 500 feet of the lots involved via certified/return receipt mailing. 

Mr. Tollefson asked if he would be allowed to hand deliver notices door-to-door to property owners.

Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that that would be acceptable so long as Mr. Tollefson verifies that the property owners sign that they received it. He understands that it can be expensive to do the certified mailings. He said that the Clerk can help obtain the list of property owners to be notified. He proposed scheduling the Public Hearing for January in order to avoid the holiday season. 

Anson Tollefson asked when the list of signatures need to be submitted to the Board. 

Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that the notices need to be provided to property owners no later than 10 days prior to the meeting. Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that on the Short Environmental Assessment Form (SEAF) Part 1, questions #3 and 4 need to be completed. 

Anson Tollefson stated that question #3.a.-Total acreage of the site of the proposed action should be “.32 acres”, and #3.b.-Total acreage to be physically disturbed should be “0”. 

Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that question #4, asking about all land uses that occur on, are adjoining, or near the proposed action, should be “residential (suburban)”. 

Jarrett Lane stated that question #9 is not completed. 

Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that question #9 asking if the proposed action meets or exceeds the state energy code requirements, should be answered “yes”. 

Patricia Maxwell stated that question #1 asking if the proposed action only involves the legislative adoption of a plan, local law, ordinance, administrative rule, or regulation, should be answered “no”, not “yes”. 

Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. stated that he agrees, and the change was made on the SEAF Part 1 to reflect that. 

A motion to accept the Site Plan application received from Anson Tollefson and Donald Daoust as complete, and to schedule a Public Hearing on this project for Thursday, January 19th at 6:00 p.m. was made by Deidre Meier and seconded by Jarrett Lane. Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. voted yes. Jarrett Lane voted yes. Patricia Maxwell voted yes. Deidre Meier voted yes. The motion carried. 

Public Comment Period

No public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Planning Board meeting was made by Patricia Maxwell and seconded by Jarrett Lane. Chairman Van Valkenburg, Jr. voted yes. Jarrett Lane voted yes. Patricia Maxwell voted yes. Deidre Meier voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:11 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

